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NLGA - Condolences to LG Lamb

Dear National Lieutenant Governors Association (NLGA) Members & Partners:

NLGA, its members, staff, and Partners extend condolences, sympathy and support to former NLGA Chair
Oklahoma Lt. Governor Todd Lamb on the passing of his father Norman Lamb. Norman Lamb served as a state
senator for nearly 20-years and as a state secretary for veterans affairs. He served active duty and reserve in the
Army for 30-years.

Letters of condolence may be directed to 2300 North Lincoln Boulevard, Room 211, Oklahoma City, OK 73105
(T: 405-521-2161).

Julia Hurst

NLGA™ Director & CEO
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